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2022 Overall. 2021 was very challenging due to Covid. In 2022 we are getting back to a “new normal,”
with some meetings opting to stay completely on zoom, but many of the meetings are back to in- 
person or hybrid. Many find the additional fellowship of in-person meetings greatly helps their 
recovery, especially newcomers.  Our Public Outreach efforts lag our pre-Covid levels, but they are 
expanding, particularly with institutional meetings.

 1. Meetings.   District 4 is now supporting 28 meetings, 13 meetings are in-person only, 8 are 
hybrid and 7 are zoom only. Since the start of the year, we continue to have some meetings 
disband, but are blessed to have new meeting start, so our total number of meetings has 
remained relatively constant.

 2. GR meetings  . Our every other month GR meeting has evolved from zoom only to our first 
hybrid meeting on May 28th at a larger venue that allows better social distancing. 

 3. Panel 61 Positions  . As of this date, we are missing an Alternate DR (ADR), archivist, and 
Alateen coordinator. We have a team of AMIAS who are doing extremely well in managing and 
promoting our Alateen program.

 4. Public Outreach   (PO)
(a)In mid May we participated in a joint picnic with AA in Flagler Beach. Over 200 people attended

the picnic, we provided an Alanon speaker and Alanon literature. 
(b) We are working expand our support to introductory Alanon meetings at institutions in both St 

Augustine and Bunnell in conjunction with the Area PO coordinator, Diane B.

 5.  Communications
(a)  Web Site. Our webmaster, Rae D, continues to improve and add additional information to our 

website. Rae and our Where and When coordinator, Eleanor M, are very good at updating our 
changing meeting schedule in near real time.

 6.  Alateen. We have 4 AMIAS in District 4. 
(a) The face-to-face Alateen meeting that restarted in Ormond Beach continues, but 

attendance is limited.  
(b) We continue to encourage D4 members to become AMIAS.
(c) We are planning to to provide AMIAS volunteers to support the Area 9 Convention and 

Alateen Conference.
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